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“On behalf of our entire faculty and staff at Sacred Heart School, I am delighted to welcome you to the 2014-2015 school year! We are looking forward to a productive partnership with you to ensure our children can achieve the highest religious and academic potential. As always, we honor the recognition to be successful in school, our children need support  from both the home and school. We believe a strong partnership with you will make a great difference in your child’s education. As partners, we share the responsibility for our student’s success and want you to know that we will do our very best to carry out our responsibilities. We ask that you guide and support your child’s learning by ensuring that he/she:


Attends school daily and arrives on time, ready for the day’s learning experience


Completes all homework assignments


Reads daily to develop a love for reading and to improve literacy skills


Shares school experiences with you so that you are aware of his/her school life


Knows that you expect him/her to succeed in school and go on to college


We are excited about our faculty, the ones that have dedicated many long and hard hours to challenge your children to grow and our new faculty members that are eager and enthusiastic to work with your children. We are also excited to introduce the Archery program to the school. We would like to have a few more families willing to host Guatemalan children in middle school for only 8 weeks to begin a Catholic Exchange Student Program (you do not have to be Catholic to be a host family). 





As we begin to work and plan for our annual School Fair, I would like to invite all of you to join me in praying for good weather. The Sister Marisa Ricci Building (junior high and library) is coming along well. We will be excited when we can move in! Again, I wish all of you a wonderful school year. I thank you for entrusting your children to us and I assure you, they will reap the benefits from the blessings God has in store for His Sacred Heart School Family! 





If ever you need me, please do not hesitate to call or come by. My door is always open! God Bless each and every one of you.”


Sr. Sandra Norsworthy


DEVELOPMENT AND ALUMNI NEWS


We are very excited that our new Sr. Marisa Ricci Jr. High Media Center is presently under construction. In preparation for the construction, we demolished the old library, the seventh and eighth grade classrooms, and the catwalk from PRE-K to the cafeteria. The gymnasium also was renovated with new ceilings, lighting, and the interior was freshly painted. Port A Cool, a California based company, donated two units to SHS for the gymnasium. (Mrs. Michelle Deshotels has an exciting donation to announce in the Athletic section of our newsletter.)The main building restrooms were re-tiled, and some areas of the main building exterior were repaired and painted. The cafeteria interior and exterior were also repaired and repainted. We added three storage buildings to our campus to store library materials, art materials, costumes, props, Mr. Alfred’s custodial equipment and the Sister’s storage items.





All of this was made possible through donations of time, talent, and materials, along with monetary monies saved. Many thanks to all who helped make these renovations possible. Especially to Mr. Alfred and Mrs. Barbara Patton who worked all summer, and numerous parent volunteers. A special thank you to the Cub Scout Pack #94 and Mr. Tex Reed, along with Mr. Corey Lemoine and Mr. Jeremy Lemoine for their work in the restrooms. 





Please consider donating your discarded items to our Rummage Sale and Silent Auction. We continue to appreciate everyone’s ministry to Sacred Heart School. See you Alumni at the Fall Fair!


Mrs. Karen Moreau, Director of Development and Stewardship

















�PRINCIPAL’S CORNER








Contents


Principal’s Corner 	1


PRE K & Kindergarten News	2


First, Second, & Third Grade News	2


Art & P.E. News	2


Fourth Grade News	3


ELA, Science, Social Studies & Math News	3


Religion, Library & Technology Lab News	3


Assistant Principal News	3


Columbian Squires & Children of Mary News	3


Athletic and Football News	4








	





UPCOMING EVENTS:


OCTOBER 4:


Rummage Sale


October 8


Fire Safety


OCTOBER 10:


Living Rosary &


Blessing of the Pets





OCTOBER 18-19:


SHS Fall Fair


5K Run & Poker Run





OCTOBER 27- NOVEMBER 7: Charleston Wrap Fundraiser





NOVEMBER 24-28:


Thanksgiving Holidays





DECEMBER 18: 


SHS Christmas Production





DECEMBER  22- JANUARY 2


Christmas Holidays
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PRE K & KINDERGARTEN NEWS





PRE-K A Sr. Kalen Sarimento and Mrs. Ericka Gaillard are very excited to welcome you and your children to Sacred Heart‘s Pre- School for the year 2014-2015. They are anticipating an exciting year  which includes learning and developing skills that will prepare their  students for success in Kindergarten. The students are presently using different forms of technology in the classroom to enhance their learning. The class would like to thank Dr. Dixie and Mr. Joel Clement for donating the iPad tub holder for the classroom. 


PRE-K B SHS welcomes Mrs. Christina Courtney and her teaching assistant Miss Alyssa Smith. Both ladies are alumni of SHS! The class has been busy learning numbers 1-10, along with working with their initial letter sounds and learning a handful of sight words. The current Religion unit is “God Made Me,” in which they discuss how God made each and every one of us “special”. Mrs. Christina will continue to reinforce learning with technology such as the Smart Board and iPads. The children love to discover and learn in their centers as well.








Kindergarten A Mrs. Karen Guillot and Mrs.Jamie  Gaspard have wonderful plans for their class to grow  closer to Jesus.  By this calling of the Lord , Mrs. Karen will encourage each student to find the good in everyone and to pray for those who are lost. She hopes that one day all children can be united around the world.  Academics will come much easier for her students because she plans to make learning an exciting experience in her classroom.  Just waking up and coming to SHS is such a reward for Mrs. Karen and she knows God loves watching over her and her class enabling her to fulfill her teaching ministry. She assures her parents that the children will pray, begin to comprehend sounds to read, to recognize numbers 0-100, and to count by 2's, 5's, and 10's.  But most of all she hopes that her parents will see the light in their child for Jesus. They will also learn about apples and how to make applesauce, carve a pumpkin and many more exciting things.  Mrs. Jaime loves working with the children as much as Mrs. Karen does! 


Kindergarten B  Ms. Barbara Lang knows that it doesn’t matter how long she has been teaching kindergarten she STILL gets nervous making sure that she has everything  ready for the first day of school.  The children have been doing great with  the school and  the class rules.  They have learned to "get in a line" and to "sit criss cross applesauce."  They  have been practicing "Call and Respond."  Ms. Barbara says "Hocus Pocus" and the children respond ,"Everybody Focus." Of course, she also has been working on academics required for kindergarten,  The students are succeeding each day. She and her teaching assistant Mrs. Raquel Lemoine  has  gotten to know and love the children that  they will be spending the rest of the year with.  Ms. Barbara says, “They are a great group of kids!”
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THIRD GRADE NEWS


Students in Miss Christel Voorhies’s 3A continue to strive for greater collaboration between home and school. Miss Voorhies  believes communication is important in a child's success in school. Please help her to achieve this by becoming involved in whichever way possible .She is planning  a productive, safe, and happy year for your 


children. It is essential for your child to develop  a love for learning. It is important that Math and Language Skills  be practiced at home.





The 2014-2015 school year is off to an awesome start in 


3-B!  The third-graders and their teacher Mrs. Betty Augustine are already working hard getting acquainted and organizing their classroom for maximum learning.  The students are excited about seeing old friends and even more excited about meeting new ones.  Utilizing the Kagan Strategies ensures that everyone's learning their place and role working within their small group.  This school year, the students will be challenged to learn as much as possible about all of the skills outlined in Common Core Standards in a fun and exciting way.  In addition to the daily pencil and paper activities, they will be encouraged to become active participants in their group by sharing, reporting and guiding questioning among their peers.  Computerized programs such as Accelerated Reading and ALEKS Math will continue to provide the students with an opportunity to use technology while working towards mastery of third grade skills.  As part of their morning routine, when Mrs. Augustine asks the children, "Are You Ready to Rock?", they respond very enthusiastically with, "We're Ready to Roll!" 








FIRST GRADE NEWS 


 Mrs. Cindy Roblin’s first graders in 1-A have kicked off learning with the “Rules of The Classroom” .She is proud that her class is following the rules beautifully. The students have adapted well to their new routine and love going to recess.  Miss Mary Muchinjiko is assisting, and is a big help.  The first graders in 1-A will be very busy learning many new skills. She hopes the rest of the  school year goes by as fast as the first few weeks have! 





SHS is so excited to welcome Mrs. Claudia Crabtree to 1-B


Mrs. Claudia’s  first grade class have been reviewing the past couple of weeks and are now ready to READ! Mrs. Claudia reminds parents that it is extremely important to read with your child each day.   She feels blessed to be a part of your child’s learning journey with Jesus by her side. She knows that her student’s parents will watch in amazement as their child blooms with knowledge during their first grade year. Miss Josephine Chimwe is a great asset in 1B.

















SECOND GRADE NEWS


Mrs. Michelle Daigrepont’s 2A class is off and running! She is so happy to see faces bright and early each morning . Her students are ready and eager to see what they will learn each day. The students have been working with Kagan Strategies and Whole Brain Activities. They have jumped right into AR and are enjoying reading  books with different genres. Mrs. Michelle’s class has kicked off their reading lessons with books by Cynthia Rylant and have been discussing the author's purpose of each book. Exploring adjectives and adverbs in English has opened their minds to creating interesting sentences with their spelling words. Numbers have been the focus in math where solving word problems with addition and subtraction is the objective. Mrs. Michelle also stresses that  family is very important , and  that the concept  is being discussed in social studies. The most important lesson taught thus far is that Religion is where we learned that God's best gift to us is Jesus.





 In 2B Mrs. Darla Tassin’s students are getting off to a great start.  So far they have worked on comparing stories using a Venn diagram, learned how to work together in group activities, and started accumulating points in AR. The students are excited about playing baseball each week and reading Charlotte’s Web.  Mrs. Darla promises that this is only the beginning and that the best is yet to come!


P.E. NEWS


Sacred Heart School welcomes to its faculty and staff Mrs. Angela Schlumbrecht as Physical Education instructor. Mrs. Angela is very excited about the new school year.  She reports that the students are really adapting well to the new workout exercises. There are many new activities planned for strength and endurance. The new Port A Cool units and new fan vents that were installed in the gym have made a world of difference and have made the activities more enjoyable.


ART NEWS


Mrs. Carmen Necaise has an exciting year planned for her art students. This year Mrs. Carmen will be teaching art in the various classrooms of the school. Her former classroom was renovated into the temporary science classroom while the new Sr. Marisa Ricci Media/Library building is being constructed.


   


This year her art students will focus on the Elements of Art and Design, bringing to light the various techniques used not only to create Art but allow the students to express themselves in ways other than verbally. Students will also tie in these elements with subsequent periods of Art History. 


SCHOOL OFFICE NEWS


Mrs. Brenda Coco, school secretary, is proud to report that the office has been running smoothly. We want to thank her, Mrs. Sadie Thevis along with Ms. Brittany Hopkins for all of the work that they do for us in our school office!


















































FOURTH GRADE NEWS





  





Mrs. Tammy Guillory 4A is proud to report that ELA and Social Studies classes are going great! The students are enjoying coming into a new section of the school along with changing classes.  Language Arts is fun as students are writing numerous  paragraphs and friendly letters to each other.  Harder vocabulary words are being introduced along with their meanings for spelling and vocabulary.  The students are really enjoying map skills as they are learning the regions of the United States for social studies.  All in all, fourth grade is off to a great start. 


4B. Mrs. Carla Moreau welcomes back everyone  to a new school year.  Beginning on the first day of school, the  fourth grade class worked diligently on math, science, and religion. They have  already mastered class routines and schedules . In addition, the students are becoming better organized in their work.  This year brings many new changes , including changing classes between 4A & 4B. The class will be using the ALEKS program again this year to help master math skills.  As a tradition in Mrs. Carla’s class, she will be collecting money for St. Jude’s Research  Hospital throughout the entire school year.  There is a collection jar in the classroom and donations will be collected from August through April.











ENGLISH LANGUAGE ARTS


FIFTH & SEVENTH GRADE


Mrs. Jessica Nimtz’s fifth grade English Language Arts class has been busy with narrative writing and using the 4 Square method to create a personal narrative. It is the first writing project of the year! They have been practicing with different writing prompts each day to build strong body paragraphs in writing.  In reading, the students have been using various comprehension skills with Unit 1 from Open Court, which includes various stories about cooperation and competition. Once this unit is complete, they will begin their first novel Because of Winn Dixie. 





Mrs. Jessica Nimtz’s seventh grade English Language Arts class completed their first literary analysis essay of the year. This essay focused on identifying the theme of one of their favorite  folktales and analyzing its development .Through a variety of Smart Board activities, the students have worked together to practice outlining, organizing, writing, and developing a strong introduction and thesis. Now that their Folktale unit is complete, they will begin their first novel Fever 1793, a historical fiction novel about the Philadelphia yellow fever epidemic. 





ENGLISH LANGUAGE ARTS


SIXTH & EIGHTH GRADE


Sacred Heart School welcomes Mrs. Nicole Bordelon to the faculty and staff. Mrs. Nicole is an Alumni of SHS and is excited to be teaching at her alma mater. In sixth grade this year Mrs. Nicole’s class has been having a blast writing parodies and performing them for the class! Her students are also working on creative writing stories and reading The City of Ember. The eighth graders are reading The Giver and imagining  a world with no color or freedom. The class will soon be working on creative writing stories and proper essay format.


MATH


EIGHTH GRADE


Mrs. Michelle Deshotels is working with the eighth grade math class on rational numbers and soon they will be writing equations. Mrs. Michelle stresses that it is important for your children to spend time on the ALEKS program.





�FROM THE SHS LIBRARY & TECHNOLOGY LAB


Mrs. Rhonia Smith is keeping all of our students serviced while the construction of our new Library/Media Center is being built. She goes to the various classrooms keeping the students busy reading library books that have been placed in the classrooms, and taking AR Tests.  The first graders are learning all about the different parts of the Library, the different parts of a book, and the Five Finger Rule. Both fifth grades are taking Technology classes this year.  They will be learning beginning keyboarding, iPad, PowerPoint, and Microsoft Word.  Both sixth grades are beginning the Keyboarding Online Program and are already working hard.  Seventh and eighth grade are continuing with their Keyboarding Online Program and furthering their knowledge in other parts of Technology.  All of the students are working diligently in all areas!  
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COACH JOEL TASSIN’S 


FOOTBALL CORNER





The Sacred Heart football team enjoyed playing in the Catholic school jamboree October 4th in Bunkie. We are excited about the upcoming football season. The A team consists of 7 eighth graders, 4 seventh graders, and 8 sixth graders. Entering their last season as Sacred Heart Lions are the following eighth graders: Spencer Coco, Gage Bordelon, Sawyer Coco, Koby Galland, Luke Rousseau, Hunter Garrot, and Trey Knoll. We look forward to their leadership in the upcoming season. The schedule is being finalized and new jerseys are being ordered for the team.  Additionally we have a host of 5th graders, 13 to be exact, who are young upstarts for future seasons to come. We invite you to come out and support our football team this season. I think we will be exciting to watch. 





SCIENCE


SHS welcomes Ms. Sherill Austin to our school family! Ms. Sherill will be teaching Science to grades 5-8. After finishing  the chapter on weather, Fifth graders will be working on the Physical Science part of their book which is chapters 9-12. Then the class will be studying  Life Science. In sixth grade the students will be covering Unit 1, which covers Introduction to Matter,  Unit 2, which covers Motion and Forces,  and Unit 4, The Atom.  They may even begin working on Unit 5, Interactions of Matter. Seventh grade science students will be covering Units 1-4.  This includes: Living Things, Cells, Heredity, and Simple Organisms. In eighth grade, students plan to complete chapter 16 on Weather, they will be working on chapter 2, Maps and Models of the Earth, Unit 2, Earth’s Resources, and  Unit 3, The Restless Earth.  They could possibly start on Unit 4, Reshaping the Land.  A Science Fair will be planned after mid-term.


MATH & ALGEBRA


SHS welcomes Mr. Dan Soldani to Sacred Heart as Math teacher. In sixth grade math the students are reviewing place value, exponents, estimating, addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division of whole numbers and decimal numerals. Equations will also  be explored. In seventh grade, they will  review all of the above along with division of integers. Simplifying and evaluating algebraic expression are being introduced and plans are to move toward solving equations . In Algebra the eighth graders started with reviewing of similar concepts and working with rational and irrational numbers along with reviewing simple algebraic expressions . The class will be venturing towards solving equations with multiple steps.


{Mr. Dan will also sponsor The Columbian Squires organization at SHS. He has several activities planned with details to be announced.}


RELIGION


Mrs. Marcy Center will be teaching Religion in grades 5-8. This year Mrs. Marcy plans on the following:


Fifth Grade’s focal point will be on studying the Mass and the Sacraments. Sixth Grade will focus on the Old Testament and the message to the prophets. Seventh grade will be enlightened to the New Testament and the life of Jesus. Eighth grade will have its main focal point on the history of the Catholic Church.





{Mrs. Marcy will also sponsor:


Congregation of The Children of Mary for girls in grades 5-8. This group focuses on the devotion to the Most Holy Virgin Mary and various topics for girls


to pray for.}























SACRED HEART SCHOOL 2014


FOOTBALL SCHEDULE


Coach: Mr. Joel Tassin


9/4/14 Jamboree (Bunkie High) 	5:30


9/9/14 St. Anthony (Bunkie High)	5:30


9/16/14 St. Mary’s (Avoyelles High)


B-team Menard A- Team		5:30


9/23/14 St. Anthony


(Avoyelles High)			5:30


9/30/14 Prompt Succor/Menard


(Menard)				6:00


10/7/ 14 Prompt Succor (B)


(Avoyelles High)			5:30








Welcome Mrs. Amanda Tally :


Our New SHS Cafeteria Manager


Thank you ladies for our super lunches! (





SHS FALL FAIR SPONSORSHIPS ARE STILL AVAILABLE FOR:


5K RUN, POKER RUN, BINGO,


& SILENT AUCTION





SOCIAL STUDIES


FIFTH-EIGHTH GRADE


SHS welcomes Ms. Ethel Baudin to Sacred Heart. This year the fifth grade began by exploring Louisiana from its early beginning to the present. As the year progresses Ms. Ethel plans to have her class study early civilization and then explore the United States. In the sixth grade the class will also explore our state from its early beginning to the present. As the year progresses, the class will study Early Civilization of the World. This year the seventh grade will concentrate on the United States from the 1600’s- 1877, mainly government related developments that formed our country. The eighth grade will study La History. This will include a detailed look into the state in which we live in. Louisiana geography, its people, its culture, and its government will also be studied.


NEWS FROM


THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL


It's so hard to believe that the summer has come and gone, but I know that everyone is happy to be back to a normal routine.  I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our new families and also welcome our returning families back to our Sacred Heart family.  We strive to make your experience a very happy one.  So if at any time you have a question, please do not hesitate to call.





I'm so excited about the start of our new archery program.  As of now, we are the only school in Avoyelles Parish to offer archery.  We have 44 students signed up!!  Also, a big thank you to all of our t-shirt sponsors.  Your sponsorship is truly appreciated. This year promises to bring many great things to Sacred Heart.


May God Bless each and every one of you,


Mrs. Darcy Bordelon, Assistant Principal





�





CONGRATULATIONS TO 


MRS. MICHELLE DESHOTELS 


SHS’S NEW ATHLETIC DIRECTOR!


I am very excited to be selected as the new Athletic Director for Sacred Heart. The football program is in place and we are looking forward to a great season. The cheerleaders and pep squad have been working hard all summer. Congratulations to Gabby Coco, Lexi Normand, Olivia Coco and Anne Marie Deshotels for being selected as All-American Cheerleaders by the UCA cheer association during cheer camp. The Athletic Department would like to give a big THANK YOU to Stereo 92.1 KLIL and 95.9 KZLG radio stations and Mr. Louis Coco for generously donating a new scoreboard for the gym. Congratulations also go out to Koby Galland  and Chance Lacombe for being selected again to participate in the O-D Bowl in Orlando, Florida this past summer. They were chosen to participate by the coaches at Southeastern University football camp. We are also very excited to begin our Archery Team which will be the first one in  Avoyelles Parish. Thank you Mrs. Darcy Bordelon for working so diligently in getting this program off the ground. Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns regarding the SHS athletic department @ Michelledeshotels@yahoo.com





Sacred Heart School


9968 Bayou des Glaises Rd


P.O. Box 179


Moreauville, LA 71355








We’re on the Web!


� HYPERLINK "http://www.shsmoreauville.com" �www.shsmoreauville.com�














Sacred Heart School


9968 Bayou des Glaises


P.O. Box 179 


Moreauville, LA 71355


Phone:


318 -985-2772


Fax:


318-985-2164


E-mail:


info@shsmoreauville.com
































